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Gosh I’m fortu-
nate to be part 
of a Club where 
so many people, 
with unbeliev-
able skills and 
talents, give so 
much of their 
time.  Case in 

point: for over ten years, long-time 
member Ray Toms has made daily 
trips to FBYC to maintain our water 
supply system.  Ray recently asked 
to be relieved of this duty, and I 
would like to extend our sincere 
thanks on behalf of all members for 
such dedicated service.  No one 
knows how many times there have 
been issues with the water system, 
inevitably the day before a major 
event, but each and every time Ray 
has been there to get it right.  Thank 
you! 
If you haven’t taken a winter trek to 
Deltaville then at least visit the 

website and check out the photos of 
how the property looks with many 
trees removed from the new prop-
erty – it’s incredible how much us-
able space was hiding in those 
woods.  A slew of volunteers has 
begun transforming many parts of 
our property: the crew of Voodoo 
Chile pitched in to get a new fence 
built and fix a roof leak.  House, 
Grounds, Docks, and Fleet have 
met monthly to organize repairs and 
improvements, and plans are un-
folding to make the barn useful, get 
the docks in top shape, refurbish the 
hoist,…the list goes on. 
On the sailing front, at last count 
there are six FBYC Flying Scot 
sailors packing for the mid-winters 
in Florida, and five laser sailors 
were on the water in December for 
the “Christmas Cup” regatta.  Much 
time is devoted this time of year to 
re-writing the Sailing Events Book 
and the Year Book, lining up event 
chairs and their support teams for 
regattas and Junior Program, updat-
ing the website for the upcoming 
year, and preparing for winter ac-
tivities such as Crew Training.  
Noel Clinard is leading an effort to 
host the 2007 Flying Scot North 
American Championships, a great 
honor if we are granted the privi-
lege, and a precipitating event to 
define how our one-design facilities 
will ultimately be configured. 
Update on Key Objectives 
Last year, Commodore Jay Buhl 
provided quarterly updates in this 
newsletter on the key initiatives he 
established for FBYC.  I’m not 
messing with a good thing, these 

initiatives are still underway with 
renewed vigor, so here’s an update: 
Club Management & Operations 
Rear Commodore Ric Bauer and his 
team have devoted tremendous ef-
fort to define and prioritize specific 
club management and operations 
needs.  For each area of our facili-
ties (House, Grounds, Docks, Club 
Manager, & Fleet) they have devel-
oped specific needs requirements 
and detailed spending budgets, with 
actual expenditures tracked against 
plan.  This level of organization has 
made it possible to solicit volun-
teers for specific tasks, or to seek 
competitive bids for professional 
work.  Stable, capable, and reliable 
facilities will be the result, and the 
spending management program 
started last year by Vice Commo-
dore Heyward continues unabated. 
Long Range Planning 
As promised, Strother Scott, with 
professional assistance from Deb-
orah Usry, developed and con-
ducted a comprehensive member 
survey during January.  More than 
275 of you completed the survey, 
and we thank you very much for the 
time and thought that you put into 
your responses.  This survey is the 
foundation we will use for many 
years to develop and prioritize long-
range plans for FBYC.  There is no 
way for many of us on the “outside” 
to appreciate the magnitude of the 
survey development task, just as 
there is no understating the impor-
tance of its successful execution.  
Once the results have been devel-
oped and summarized, the Long-
Range Planning Committee will 
resume its work with a September 
(Continued on page 11) 
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worth of experience working under 
Dame so that they can sit for the 
exam. Wes needs for one more per-
son to volunteer. Ric Bauer explained 
to the Board that Ray Toms, who has 
been voluntarily taking care of the 
water system for 10 years, recently 
asked to be relieved of this responsi-
bility. Ric advised that Ray has been 
an exemplary club volunteer and val-
ued member for 42 years. He has 
served on the Board on many occa-
sions and was elected a Life Member 
in 2003 in appreciation of his service 
to the club. 
DOCKS – During the construction of 
the replacement bulkhead, which 
should begin in the near future, the 
power to the east and middle piers 
and to the water works may be tem-
porarily shut off for less than 24 
hours. The bulkhead contractor will 
also expand the finger piers at the end 
of the middle and east docks and re-
place some of the older pilings. The 
pump out facilities for Mr. Roberts 
will be reinstalled. Mayo Tabb re-
ported that new electrical service to 
the outer eight slips on the middle 
pier and the outer 16 slips on the east 
dock will be provided, as well as 50-
amp service to the two slipholders 
who requested it. The six inner slips 
on the east dock will have the wiring 
replaced and new electrical service 
will also be run to the stable and relo-
cated junior shack. 
GROUNDS – Chip Hall met with the 
road contractor and agreed on the 
procedure to deal with water lines 
and drainage lines, including outfalls, 
when the road is relocated. The trees 
near the stable have been removed 
and topsoil that came out of the area 
will be spread over the septic area. 
Leroi Lissenden and two of his 
friends helped Dixon Cole and Chip 
install the Ralston boundary fence. 
Amy Esterbrook, a County official in 
the Planning Department, will inspect 
for wetlands and land disturbance 
completion once we seed the south-
ern part of the new land. If approved, 
the County will release our Bond and 
we can begin the next phase, which 
includes moving the junior shack and 
boat storage racks, final improve-

January 12, 2006 
Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
by Vice Commodore Allan Heyward. 
REAR COMMODORE –  
RICHARD A. BAUER, JR. 
TREASURER - Charitable contribu-
tions to various Deltaville organiza-
tions have now been made. 
HOUSE – Wes advised that a li-
censed water system operator, Larry 
Dame, Utilities Director in Glouces-
ter County, will be on duty for ap-
proximately six months. During that 
time, the club would like to have at 
least three people receive six months’ 

ments to the one-design storage area, 
and the pool reorientation. 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE – Lud 
asked Jay Buhl to look into the capi-
tal expenditures that we are anticipat-
ing during 2006 and to track the year-
to-date expenditures, the funds com-
mitted, funds forecast, and total expo-
sure for each. 
LONG RANGE PLANNING – 
Strother Scott reported that response 
to the survey has been good. When 
the survey is completed, the results 
will be analyzed and a report pre-
pared.  He expects the survey to cost 
under $300.  
WEBMASTER – Strother Scott ad-
vised that all events have been posted 
on the web site and he has added a 
Search Box that allows a member to 
obtain the names of everyone in a Zip 
Code. 
WINTER PROGRAMS - John 
Rousmaniere will be the speaker at 
the February 10 winter program and 
the Bermuda High Party will be held 
on March 3. The Board also accepted 
a proposal by Dick Cole to hold a flea 
market at the club on March 18. 
Members only will be able to offer 
items for sale to other club members 
and their guests. 
HISTORIAN – The library floor has 
been carpeted and Jere Dennison has 
the plaque for the door, courtesy of 
Acorn Sign. 
VICE COMMODORE – ALLAN 
M. HEYWARD, JR. 
OFFSHORE DIVISION – Alex 
Alvis has the offshore long distance 
race trophies and they will be 
awarded at the Bermuda High party. 
The new laptop is ready for use. Alex 
said that because so many of the per-
petual trophies seem to duplicate 
each other, some changes might be 
appropriate where allowed. 
CRUISING DIVISION – George 
Burke reported that the Italy Cruise 
has been canceled. Among the 16 
cruising event Chairs for 2006, four 
are serving for the first time 
JUNIOR DIVISION –Eric Powers 
ran an ad for a CIT in the December 
Log. Steve Wirt is getting Chairs 
(Continued on page 3) 
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lined up for Junior Week. Eric is 
working with Strother Scott and Jim 
Morrison to upgrade the website to 
handle junior event sign-up for par-
ticipants and volunteers. 
PROTEST – Elizabeth Staas is talk-
ing with Dave Pyron about conduct-
ing a Protest Committee seminar at 
the club. 
CBYRA DELEGATE – Tom Rob-
erts reported that the J-24 events have 
been sanctioned and will be added to 
the CBYRA schedule. This will en-
able the J-24 racers to compete for 
the new CBYRA Region IV High 
Point during the upcoming season. 
PARTICIPATION – David Hazle-
hurst and several others will hand out 
flyers about FBYC Crew Training at 
the weekend boat show in conjunc-
tion with the Norton Yacht Sales ex-
hibit. David, Strother Scott, Mark 
Wensell and Jim Morrison (for Eric 
Powers) have been discussing a better 
system for organizing volunteers for 
club activities. They presented a pro-
posal that would replace the current 
method of keeping up with which 
members have volunteered in each 
category. We would then have the 
capability to search for all members 
or volunteers interested in each cate-
gory, track who is doing the jobs and 
who is not, make reports on who is 
due for a job and send e-mail remind-
ers to the volunteers for each event. 
NEW BUSINESS – Noel Clinard 
reported that FBYC has been invited 
by the Flying Scot Capitol District 
leadership and the Class Association 
to make a proposal by early March to 
be the Capitol District’s host for the 
2007 Flying Scot North American 
Championships. The Board has asked 
Noel to form a committee to study 
feasibility. The goal of the feasibility 
study is to determine if the club is 
capable of handling an event this size 
and, if so, to make a credible pro-
posal. Noel will have a proposal 
ready for a decision at the February 
Board meeting. 
  There being no additional business, 
the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 
p.m.  ☺ 

(Board Mgt. Highlights; Cont. from page 2) 

MEMBERSHIP 
FINAL APPROVAL: Mr. Thomas M. Arthur; Mr. & Mrs. Joseph W. Roos. 
NEW MEMBERS: Ms. Corbin A. Brierre (moved up from membership of 
Louise W. Brierre); Mr. Blakely H. Kimbrough (moved up from membership of 
Lud H. Kimbrough, III). 
APPLIED FOR MEMBERSHIP: (These applicants were placed on the Membership 
Waiting List) 
Drs. William & Eleanore Jiranek, 4066 Old River Trail, Powhatan, VA, 23139. Bill and 
Eleanore own a Tanzer 23. They have three children, Jack (age 9), Juliana (age 7) and 
Madison (age 5). Jack has been in the Norfolk Yacht Club summer program for the past 
two years. Sponsors: Anthony D. Sakowski, Jr.; Gregory R. Mueller; James D. Gilles-
pie. 
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur B. Radtke, 272 Larkspur Lane, Weems, VA, 22576. Art and Lisa 
own a Flying Scot, Boston Whaler, Laser and Optimist. They have two children, Derek 
(age 21) and Cori (age 14). Cori is a varsity sailor for Christ Church School and partici-
pated in 420 practice this past summer through the non-member, premium tuition pro-
gram for the Junior FBYC Race Team. Sponsors: R. Noel Clinard; Ronald Q. Jenkins. 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Williams, 23926 Aldie Dam Road, Aldie, VA. 20105. Richard was 
a Junior member of FBYC under his father’s membership. He is a life long sailor on the 
Chesapeake and has sailed approximately 7,500 miles as delivery crew between the 
U.S. and the Caribbean, including a Panama Canal transit. Richard and Cecilia (“CC”) 
now sail Ricochet, his father’s Atkins 34. They have a son, George (age 6). Sponsors: 
Dabney Overton, III; John D. Dodge, II; John C. Williams. 
RESIGNATIONS: Mr. & Mrs. Dale C. D’Alessandro;  
Mr. & Mrs. John Anthony Kupersmith; Mr. & Mrs. R. Lewis Toms. 
MILITARY: Corporal Allen Rives Potts, III (from membership of A. Rives Potts, 
Jr.). 
DEATH: Maxwell Raymond Braun, infant son of Matthew J. and A.L. Braun. 

FBYC Junior Program Meeting 
February 19, 2006 

2:00-4:00 pm 
At the home of Rick and Dale Alderman 

10455 Cedar Lane 
Glen Allen, VA 

The purpose of the meeting will be to inform parents of our summer sailing 
program plans including program descriptions, coaches, scheduling, fees, 

volunteer support and coordination. 
Early Registration will be available! 

Refreshments will be served and children are welcome. 

For information and directions, please contact: Eric Powers, FBYC Junior 
Division Commander at804-706-1427. 

For directions to the Aldermans’ please call Dale at 804-550-3682. 

IN MEMORIAM 
MAXWELL RAYMOND BRAUN 

9/29/05 – 12/23/05 
Maxwell Raymond Braun, beloved infant son of Matthew J. and Ann Lisa Braun, died 
suddenly on December 23, 2005, while the family was in Connecticut for Christmas. 
Max’s parents, sister Ellie and brother Guthrie survive him. A Memorial Mass was cele-
brated on December 29, 2005, at St. Bridget’s Church. Memorial contributions may be 
made to either the Maxwell Raymond Braun Memorial Fund to further SIDS research, c/o 
Legg Mason, Attention: Claf Hall, 100 Light Street, Baltimore, MD 21202 
(maxbraunfund@yahoo.com), or to St. Bridget’s Church, 6006 Three Chopt Road, Rich-
mond, VA 23226. The Brauns reside at 3913 Seminary Avenue, Richmond, VA, 23227. 
Message to Max from his family: “Dearest Max, the hardest gift we had to return this 
Christmas was you. Our hearts are at peace to know that our littlest angel is at home with 
God.” 

REQUIESCAT IN PACE  
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BERMUDA HIGH PARTY 
It’s time to shake off the winter blues and celebrate the not too distant coming of 

Spring and the return to sailing activities at FBYC. Bring friends and crews. Evie and 
Strother Scott have graciously volunteered their house on St. Andrews Lane as our 

location for this fine event.  
To reserve your spot, please complete the registration procedure on FBYC’s Website at www.fbyc.net 

no later than February 23, 2006. 
Event: Bermuda High Party 

Date and Time: March 3, 2006 at 7:00 PM 
Place: Evie and Strother Scott’s House,  6110 St. Andrews Lane,  Richmond, VA 23226 

(just beyond Country Club of Virginia) 
Refreshments: Full open bar and heavy hors d’ouvres 

Offshore Long Distance Race Trophies will be awarded 
Reservations: www.fbyc.net by February 23, 2006 

Cost: $ 20.00 per person,  Attire: Coat and tie recommended 

Inquiries: Cam Hoggan, Event Chair 804-285-6443 or jchoggan@aol.com through February 14 

Strother Scott, 804-780-3271 or sscott@bbandtcm.com after February 14 

 FBYC History… 
The Junior Seamanship Academy 

Jere Dennison 
Early in our history, FBYC (then the Urbanna 
Yacht Club) demonstrated its commitment to 
training its youth in the art and science of sail-
ing. During the early, dark days of World War II 
in 1942, the club established the Junior Seaman-
ship Academy that met during five evenings at 
the St. James Parrish House in Richmond fol-
lowed by on the water instruction on a 20-foot 
wooden sloop-rigged training vessel on Urbanna 
Creek and the Rappahannock River. 
A postcard notice from our archives dated later in the 
decade read as follows 

A full page spread from the Richmond Times-
Dispatch dated April 26, 1942 pictured the vari-
ous training activities of our junior members at 
the St. James Church Parrish House.   →→→ 

Come to the Urbanna Yacht Club’s 
Junior Seamanship Academy 

June 1  –  Introduction to Course & Nomenclature 
June 8  –  Knots 
June 15 – Ships Model 
June 22 – Theory of Sailing 
June 29 – Regulations of Right Away & Rules of the 
Road 
 

Classes will be held at St. James Parrish House 
7:30 to 9:30 P.M. 

 

EXPERT INSTRUCTORS: Mr. G. Harrison, Mr. J. 
Scott, Mr. R. Dunn,      Mr. R. Ryland, Mr. C. Pflugradt 

Next Month:  More Junior History   
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AND NOW LADIES AND GENTLEMEN… THE 2006 FBYC SAILING SCHEDULE 
Allan M. Heyward Jr., Vice Commodore 

By dint of hard work and perseverance, the Sailing Events Committee has finished putting together the 2006 Sailing Events Sched-
ule, which is published elsewhere in this issue of the Log.  We have labeled it  “Preliminary” to remind you that although we don’t 
anticipate any changes before the sailing books come out, you should be sure to check, because the unexpected does occur. 
Over the last several years, we have been gaining in experience and expertise in race management.  This year, we are increasing our 
efforts to build on this experience to keep improving the quality and consistency of our club racing programs and continue increas-
ing the population of club members knowledgeable about all aspects of race management   For this reason, upcoming events that are 
not on the schedule, but which you will be hearing about and invited to participate in, are as important to our sailing events program 
as the races and cruises on the schedule.  
The first of these is the Race Management seminars we will be holding for all those who volunteered as Race Chairs, and for every-
one else with an interest in learning about race management.  The first of these will have already been held by the time you read 
this, but more are coming.  The seminars are supplemented by (and based on) the FBYC Race Management Handbook.  Sharon 
Bauer has taken charge of revising and updating the Handbook this winter, and it will be standard issue to all of our volunteer race 
officers.  In addition, Brooks Zerkel will be overseeing on-water training in the operation of Mr. Roberts and our mark boat(s) be-
fore and during the racing season, to raise the number of capable operators.  Elizabeth Staas, our Protest Chair, is organizing a win-
ter program on protest hearings and procedure by a well known and respected US Sailing Judge: even if you are never asked to 
serve, having a good understanding of the process will enhance your understanding of the rules and their application on the water.  
Finally, David Hazlehurst is leading the effort to reinvigorate our crew training program, designed to give rookies and non-racing 
sailors alike the confidence to get involved in our racing programs. 
On the physical assets side, we are hard at work as well.  A new (to us) mark boat is in the budget and on the horizon.  A series of 
long-needed repairs to Mr. Roberts will make it a more hospitable place to work, and a workover of the race management hardware 
on Mr. Roberts should make race committee work run even more smoothly. 
The Junior Division this year, under the guidance of Eric Powers, is undertaking an ambitious expansion of its offerings for Junior 
sailors and racers.  Keep an eye out for full details in the Sailing Events Book and for a new section of the FBYC web site dedicated 
to the expanded Junior Program.  One of the areas of expansion is Team Racing.  Although long a staple of high school and colle-
giate sailing programs, team racing at Fishing Bay up until this year has only involved older one design sailors in the Flying Scot 
fleet.  Not only are Juniors getting involved in this form of interclub competition, but its rising popularity has drawn the interest of 
fleets around the bay interested in doing team racing in J-24s and other classes, expanding the opportunities for FBYC sailors from 
all fleets to get involved.  You’ll be reading more about team racing opportunities and clinics for those interested in learning why 
and how “friends don’t let friends finish last” in team racing, as the year goes on. 
Against this backdrop, we have planned a sailing schedule that should give everyone plenty of sailing, but keeps our facilities avail-
able so we can respond to opportunities that arise over the course of the year.  Among the relatively small number of changes to our 
traditional lineup of events in Offshore and One Design, the One Design spring and fall series are presented as a series of individual 
regattas to enhance opportunities to draw non-FBYC competitors, and the Offshore class will have informal Friday night racing in 
the form of “Beer Can Races”.  The Cruising fleet has its traditional full slate of cruising events on and off the Bay, providing little 
excuse for anyone to miss the pleasures of cruising on the Chesapeake at any time of the year.  Through disciplined management of 
our schedule, we are pleased to be able to host an invitational regatta for the renascent J-24 class, and both Masters and District 
Championship racing for the Lasers.  All in all, plenty to look forward to.    (See pages 6 and 7 for Schedule)  ☺ 

Crew training. 
For 16 years through 2004 the club MORC fleet ran a crew training program in Richmond which some skippers came to rely on as a 
source of crew for their off-shore boats. Last year we changed our approach to emphasize recruitment of club members but for the com-
ing season we are again actively recruiting non-members to increase our pool of crew candidates. One more change, this year we are seek-
ing crew for both off-shore and One Design boats. 
To kick start this program we were offered a table alongside the Norton Boats display at the Richmond Boat Show with an 8 minute dis-
play of racing boats on a lap top prepared by our roving photographer, Jon Deutsch. Four club members manned the booth Friday the 
13th through Sunday January 15,  and we recruited 20 candidates for off-shore boats and 6, including 3 Juniors, for One Design. An in-
teresting initial comment from one candidate was that while he'd sailed before he was not interested in getting yelled at. We assured him 
he would be safe if he sailed on any of the four boats represented at the show, and probably most of the  others, but we couldn't make the 
same guarantee for all boats.  
Where do we go from here? We plan a classroom session in Richmond in early March, with additional sessions if necessary, and we have 
on-the-water crew training scheduled for off shore boats on three days, April 8, 9 and 15. Needless to say, skippers who take candidates 
out on their boats will have the best chance of finding new crew members. To supplement our initial recruiting drive we are asking all 
members to start an ongoing effort to recruit their friends, neighbors and co-workers. In the five days since the Boat Show we have had 
recruiters active at the Federal Reserve Bank, in the Chesterfield County Schools, and a former crew trainee, and have added four more 
candidates to our list.  For myself, I have had expressions of interest since New Years Day from a former member and from a new 
neighbor. Please help us find more candidates, particularly from our membership, including Juniors. You will find a link on the home 
page of the web site for candidates to sign up and learn more about this program. Please call or write me if you need any more informa-
tion. We are very excited about the level of interest so far and have already had follow up inquiries from four of our Boat Show recruits. 
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FISHING BAY YACHT CLUB   2006 SAILING EVENTS SCHEDULE 
PRELIMINARY 

Day Date OFFSHORE  ONE DESIGN  JUNIOR   CRUISING              
     
Sat Apr-1 Spring Clean-up Day Spring Clean-up Day Spring Clean-up Day     
Sun Apr-2              
Sat Apr-8 Crew Training            
Sun Apr-9 Crew Training            
Sat Apr-15 Crew Training/RC Training            
Sun Apr-16 Easter    Easter   Easter   Easter    
Sat Apr-22 Opening Day Regatta Opening Day  Opening Day  Opening Day   
Sun Apr-23 Spring Series             
Fri Apr-28              
Sat Apr-29     Stew Pot Regatta/Spring Series         
Sun Apr-30 Spring Series                
Sat May-6 Spring Series              
Sun May-7    Salsa Bowl/Spring Series        
Sat May-13 Spring Series           Mill Creek Raft Up  
Sun May-14 Mothers Day  Mothers Day  Mothers Day  Mill Creek Raft Up  
Sat May-20               
Sun May-21    Piankatank Regatta/Spring Series       
Sat May-27 Long Dist. #1 - Urbanna       FBYC to Rosegill  
Sun May-28 RRYC Race(s)         Rosegill Cruise Extended  
Mon May-29 Memorial Day  Memorial Day  Memorial Day  Rosegill Cruise Extended  
Sat Jun-3    Bay Breeze Regatta/Spring Series   Progressive Dinner  
Sun Jun-4               
Fri Jun-9              
Sat Jun-10 Long Dist. #2 -  Moonlight Race   Opti Kids       
Sun Jun-11        Opti Kids       
Fri Jun-16              
Sat Jun-17       Opti Kids  Captain's Choice Cruise  
Sun Jun-18 Fathers Day  Father's Day  Opti Kids  Captain's Choice Cruise  
 Jun 19-23  Junior Week  Junior Week  Junior Week  Junior Week   
Tue Jun-20       Parents Race - Laser etc     
Thur Jun-22       Leukemia Sail-a-thon     
Sat Jun-24        Jr Regatta-  Cape Charles Cruise  
        VA State Opti Champ     
Sun Jun-25    Team Race Invitational Team Race Invitational Cape Charles Cruise  
Fri Jun-30 Beer can race        Gunkholing 6/30-7/6  
Sat Jul-1 June Races in July            
Sun Jul-2                 
Mon Jul-3                
Tue Jul-4    Long Distance Race         
Fri Jul-7 Leukemia Reception            
Sat Jul-8 Volvo Leukemia Cup         Volvo Leukemia Cup  
Sun Jul-9 Volvo Leukemia Cup         Volvo Leukemia Cup  
Fri Jul-14              
Sat Jul-15     Summer Seabreeze (3 pm)                 Maine Rendezvous 7/15-30 
Sun Jul-16                      VIMS By Invitation 7/15-16 
Sat Jul-22    Summer Seabreeze (3 pm)         
Sun Jul-23                
Fri Jul-28 Beer can race            
Sat Jul-29 Cruise Regatta        Cruise Regatta   
Sun Jul-30     Team Race #2          
Tue Aug-1              
Thur Aug-3       Junior Regatta      
Sat Aug-5          Family Cruise   
Sun Aug-6    Women's 420s      Family Cruise   
Sat Aug-12    67th Annual Regatta 67th Annual Regatta Tides Inn Rendezvous  
Sun Aug-13    67th Annual Regatta      67th Annual Regatta       Tides Inn Rendezvous  
Sat Aug-19 Long Dist. #3 - Smith Pt           

(Continued on page 7) 
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Bringing Beneteau Back to Deltaville. 
Bringing Annapolis Yacht Sales…… South 
Committed to Service and Excellence     
                

Want to Race?    Beneteau First Series     
Want to Cruise?  Beneteau, Sabre and Wauquiez 
Want Speed?      Beneteau Power  - Swift Trawler 42,  
                             Antares, Flyer 12 
Want Used?         Brokerage boats in Deltaville and  
                             Annapolis. 

 
 We can meet your boating needs, and …. 

we’d love to meet you. 
Stop by our office at Deltaville Marina on  

Jackson Creek. 
(804) 776 7575      
jonathan@annapolisyachtsales.com 

Swift Trawler 42 

First 36.7  

Sun Aug-20       Dog Days Junior      
Sat Aug-26          Cruise w/ Kids    
Sun Aug-27            Cruise w/ Kids   
Fri Sep-1              
Sat Sep-2 Stingray Point Regatta        Stingray Point Regatta  
Sun Sep-3 Stingray Point Regatta        Stingray Point Regatta  
Mon Sep4 Labor Day   Labor Day  Labor Day  Labor Day   
Sat Sep-9     Laser Masters           
Sun Sep-10     Laser Masters             
Sat Sep-16  Long Dist. #4 - Wolf Trap           
Sun Sep-17     Stove Point Regatta/Fall Series   Choptank Cruise 9/17-24  
Sat Sep-23    Fall Regatta/Fall Series         
Sun Sep-24 Fall Series            
Sat Sep-30 Fall Series/J24 Invitational         VIMS Raftup   
Sun Oct-1 J24 Invitiational  Deltaville Regatta/Fall Series         
Fri Oct-6              
Sat Oct-7    Laser District 11 Champs     Onancock Cruise   
Sun Oct-8    Laser District 11 Champs     Onancock Cruise   
Mon Oct-9 Columbus Day  Columbus Day  Columbus Day  Columbus Day   
Sat Oct-14    Indian Summer   Indian Summer      
Sun Oct-15  Fall Series              
Sat Oct-21 Fall Series        Wilton Creek Cruise  
Sun Oct-22    Chilly Chili Regatta/ Fall Series   Wilton Creek Cruise   
Sat Oct-28 Closing Day Regatta       Closing Day Regatta  
Sun Oct-29              
Tue Oct-31 Halloween  Halloween  Halloween  Halloween   
Fri Nov-3              
Sat Nov-4                
Sun Nov-5 Autumn Races            
Sat Nov-11 Autumn Races               
Sun Nov-12              

(Sailing Events Schedule,  Continued from page 6) 
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February 2006 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28     

 EXCLUSIVE VIRGINIA FULL LINE 

DEALER FOR HUNTER SAILBOATS 
• New VA Jeanneau  
• DealerBrokerage Sail & Power 
• Dealer for Fisher Panda Generators 
• Yanmar Diesel Dealer, Parts and 
 Service 
• 35 Ton Travel Lift 
• ASA Sailing School 
• Sail Charters 
• Family Owned & Operated for 3  
 Generations 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Norton's Yacht Sales, Inc. 
Deltaville, VA (804) 776-9211 

www.nortonyachts.com 
#1 Dealer in USA Sales for Hunter Marine 

#1 Dealer in Customer Service for Hunter Marine  
for 13 Consecutive Years  

      
 

Race Committee 
Training 

      
 

Race Committee 
Training 

             Winter 
            Program                                                       

        John  
      Rousmaniere 

              
             Junior  
Program Meeting 

Board Meeting 
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Tradewinds 

For Rent:  Windmill Point Beach 
Front Condominium available for 
rent. Incredible views of the Rap-
pahannock River, Chesapeake Bay, 
sunsets and Windmill Point Ma-
rina. Condominium offers 2 bed 
rooms, 2 full baths, swimming pool 
and full access to the beach. Only 
25 minutes from FBYC by car or 
power boat. Currently available 
Junior Week. $850.00 per week.  
Call Michael Calkins at (804) 387-
9711 or (804) 285-2744. 
 

For Rent: Small 1 bedroom bun-
galow apartment.$300 per week or 
$600 per month.  Call Paul Howle.  
Cell: 804-240-7933. 
Babysitters: Babysitters available 
in the Deltaville area.  Experienced 
& responsible 17 year old twin 
girls-Sophie & Peyton Curdts.  Call 
804-776-9589. Parents: Bill & 
Blair Curdts. 
For Sale: Ornamental Grasses,  
 Locally grown, hardy varieties. 
Perfect for sea-scapes.  Available 
in early spring. Call Bob Kates at 
804-776-6950 or fma@oonl.com 
for more information. 

For Sale:  Dinghy.  One well used 
inflatable dinghy and 5 hp Evinrude 
motor.  Foot pump, oars, gas can 
come with it.  Call Ric @ 804-644-
0049 or 804-769-4293  
 For Rent: Two adj. Condos at Jackson 
Crk Hbr.(connect. or sep.): Upstairs 
Waterfront Flat (Unit 14): Massive deck 
overlooks Jcksn Crk.: 2 BDRM with Qn. 
and Twns., plus Qn. Murph/bed, 2 
Bthrm ($1,050 wk.). Adjacent Townhse 
(Unit 12): 3 BDRM with Qn., 4 Bks., 2 
Twns. ($1,050 wk.). Both connected 
($1800 wk.). 4 wk. term for the wkly. 
cost of 3 (in season).  Dock, Pool, Ten-
nis. Ct., Wshr/Dryr, Gas Grill, Cent. A/
C and CATV.  Trans. slips avail. from 
Assn.  Much lower monthly rates off 
season (Oct-May) (avail. now).  Town-
hse not generally avail. Jr. Week.  Call 
Noel Clinard (804) 285-0299(H), (804) 
788- 8594(O) or  e-mail  ncl i -
nard@hunton.com. 
For Sale:  Trailex TX-200 alumi-
num Laser/Sunfish trailer. Needs 
repair.  $50.00. e-mail Brad Squires 
for details, bsquires@tni.net. 
For Rent: Hilton Head-Sea Pines 
Oceanfront:  Newly re-build from 
ground up in Turtle Lane on Sea 
Pines Gold Coast.  Nifty beach 
decks, pool and extensive features. 
Available year round.  Contact 
Nancy Brubaker for photos and de-
tails. msnwb@yahoo.com (804) 776-
7182. 
For Sale:  Wahoo 1850 Sportfish.  
Twin Consoles, Bimini top, rated for 
10 persons.  115 HP Yamaha.  Great 
all-around runabout.  $9,500.  Call 
Sibyl Rose at 804-514-1221. 
For Sale: PATRIOT,  J/29, # 257, 
is for sale.  This is an opportunity to 
buy a proven race boat in turn-key 
condition and travel-ready.  Mast-
head-outboard configuration.  Great 
inventory of Quantum sails.  Full 
Nexus instruments.  Many rigging 
upgrades. Recent awlgrip topsides 
and VC teflon bottom.  Triple axel 
trailer, custom mast supports, keel 
and rudder bags.  8 hp outboard.  
Asking $40,000.  Contact Case 
Whittemore at 804-683-8642 or 
whittemorec@comcast.net for de-
tailed description and photos. 

To place an ad or submit an 
article,  please contact: 

Vic DeNunzio 
13441 Torrington Drive 
Midlothian,  VA  23113 
Phone:  (804) 794-1286 

e-mail:  vdenunzio@erols.com 
Tradewinds is for the exclusive use 
of members. Ads are run for 3 
months and can be renewed by re-
quest.   
NO COMMERCIAL ADS ARE 

ALLOWED.   

The deadline for The Log is the 
20th.  Items received after the 20th 
may not be published in the next 
month. All Articles Welcome! 

    BURGEES For Sale 
XSmall 8"   x 12" $  15 
Small 10" x 15" $  18 
Medium12" x 18" $  20 
Large 16" x 24" $  26 
X-Large24" x 36" $  62 

Prices include shipping and han-
dling. Make checks payable to 
FBYC. 
              % FBYC 
               P.O. Box 29186 
               Richmond, VA  23242 

FBYC Foldover Note Cards 

by 

Margaret Lundvall 

LOST:  18 ft. Hobie Cat sailboat.  
Yellow hulls, black mast and miss-
ing one rudder for repair.  Missing 
from Piankatank River near Bland 
Point.  Reward.       Please call  
804-543-7639 or 804- 780-0354. 

Race Committee Training  
Opportunities 

FBYC will be offering two opportuni-
ties for refreshing your race manage-
ment skills. 
Both will be held in Retreat Hospital’s 
first floor classroom. 
February 4th – 9:00am – Noon    Prin-
c ipal  Race  Off ice r  Orienta-
tion/Refresher 
This session will be focused entirely 
on the role of the PRO. 
If you have volunteered to run any of 
our 2006 races, we strongly encourage 
you to attend and bring another mem-
ber of your race management team. 
There will be no charge to attendees of 
this meeting. 
February 25th – 9:30am – 2:00pm     
Introduction to Race Management 
This session is open to all members 
and guests interested in learning the 
basics of race management (or refresh-
ing those skills). 
Lunch will be provided at a charge of 
$5.00 per person. 
Contact Sharon Bauer @ 804-769-
4293 for additional information. 
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Gloucester Area 
804.693.0808 

Richmond Area 
804.266.8577 

www.dominionheatingair.com 

Justin D. Nelson 
Partner 

The service level you expect 
in Richmond is  

Now at the Rivah! 

 
Where is Your Sailboat? 

Deep water pier with 2 slips on Jackson Creek.  
Nicely elevated +/-1.79 acres with wide view of 
Jackson Creek and easy access to Chesapeake 
Bay.  Fishing Bay Yacht Club nearby.  Location, 
location, location. Plus 2 houses for total  of 
+/- 4600 sq. ft. and 2 garages for total of 5 bays.  
Good drinking water.  Lovely seasonal flowers 
and pretty walking paths.  Possible to incorporate 
2 houses into single residence.  Architectural 
plans on file. Lots of opportunity, rental potential.  
Plenty of space for friends and family.  Dock your 
sailboat at your backdoor.  

Offered at $1,495,000. 

FRANK HARDY, INC., REALTORS  
Virginia's premier real estate firm specializing in country, estate 

and waterfront properties  
Chesapeake Bay Office  

16945 General Puller Highway, P.O. Box 1024 
Deltaville, VA 23043 

Elizabeth Johnson 
Managing Broker/Owner 

Office (804) 776-8100 
Cell (804) 240-5909   

See all Frank Hardy, Inc. Properties at 
www.WaterfrontandEstate.com 

THINK MAINE 
FBYC MAINE RENDEZVOUS JULY 22th-30th, 2006 

We have a Maine Cruise scheduled with several participants 
to date.  While some of the yachts may leave home together 
after July 4th, some are going to be in Maine before or later 
and we will meet on July 22nd for several days of spectacular 
cruising and partying including devouring many fresh Maine 
Lobsters in the heart of Maine.   Details on destinations to 
come later. 
We will proceed home after our rendezvous with stops in 
Newport, possibly NYC and other ports.   
If you plan to cruise to Maine this summer, keep these dates 
in mind,  AND CONTACT Vic DeNunzio with your sched-
ules.   vdenunzio@erols.com or cell phone:  804-512-0110. 



11 

 

 

www.latellsails.com 

Ullman Sails Virginia 
Deltaville / Irvington 

804-776-6151 

••New Racing SailsNew Racing Sails  

••New Cruising SailsNew Cruising Sails  

••Yacht CanvasYacht Canvas  

••Complete Sail & Canvas ServiceComplete Sail & Canvas Service  

••Sail and Canvas WashingSail and Canvas Washing  

In by Monday - Out by Friday! 

deadline for plan revision. 
Personal note.  I guinea pigged the 
online survey tool as chair of the 
Annual One-Design Regatta last 
August.  The knowledge gained 
was invaluable and well worth the 
pain of confronting my own short-
comings as an event chair.   
New Land Development 
Grounds Chair Chip Hall has qui-
etly overseen the continued make-
over of our club grounds.  Trees 
have been planted to complete our 
permit requirements.  Trees have 
been removed so the road could be 
relocated.  Fences are up, seasonal 
ground maintenance is on schedule, 
and the former low spot of standing 
water where the Lasers parked is 
now Mount Lasermore.   
Sailing Participation 
Champion David Hazlehurst agreed 
to assume responsibility for a Board 
Committee on Participation this 

(Quarterdeck;  Continued from page 1) year in order to focus totally on as-
pects of participation.  He’s been 
unstoppable.  The volunteer-
organization process is undergoing 
a major overhaul, as you will see in 
the next few months, to better 
match volunteers with club needs 
and make it easier and more fun 
than ever to roll up you sleeves and 
be part of FBYC’s success and ca-
maraderie.  Together with Ed 
O’Connor and others, FBYC 
manned a booth provided to us by 
Norton’s Marina at the Richmond 
Boat Show to solicit interest in the 
Crew Training program, which is 
also being organized by the Partici-
pation Committee.  Results so far: 
15 interested future sailors for crew 
training.   
Capital Investment Management 
Taking a hand-off from Waddy 
Garrett, who led last year’s Capital 
Planning effort and documented our 
estimated capital needs for the next 
decade, Member-at-Large Jay Buhl 

has graciously taken on responsibil-
ity for tracking our capital invest-
ment program.  Jay documents and 
keeps us updated on all capital 
spending, commitments to spend, 
investment plans not yet committed, 
and crazy ideas that come up when-
ever you start talking about how we 
should best meet our members’ 
needs for a high quality sailing 
venue.  We will squeeze every bit 
of value from every capital dollar 
invested, and be certain to keep our 
commitments and budgets in synch. 
See you at the Winter Program Fri-
day, Feb. 10.  ☺ 

The 2006 Art on Fishing Bay will 
be held Friday, June 9th  
from 5:30 – 9:00 PM at  

Fishing Bay Yacht Club. 
 

The generous donations from the participants of last year’s 
show raised over $5,000 at the Leukemia Cup auction. 

Confirmed artists for 2006 are: Kathleen Noffsinger, Joan 
Mannell, Ben Richardson, Jane Hall, Dixie Hoggan, Rip 
Radcliffe, Brockett Muir, Martha & Bill Hayes, Carolyn 
August, Julie Colby, Rita D’Amico, Jerry Spangler, Tina 
McCloud, Elise Ritter, Bev Hardin, Warren Robinson, 
Laura Heyward and Gayle Wilson. 

Display space is limited to twenty-five participants. If you 
would like to participate, please call Bob Kates at 804-776-
6950 or email to fma@oonl.com to reserve your space. 

SAVE THIS DATE 

FBYC WINTER PROGRAM  
FLEA MARKET 

FBYC CLUBHOUSE 
MARCH 18, 2006  

(Details to follow in the March 
Log and Website) 
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